
MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEYRDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 8th JULY 2016 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. D.May, 
Cllr. J. Coussins, Cllr. K. Haines,            Cllr. J. Shorthouse


In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. M. Stanton, Cllr. L. Chilton, and 2 parishioners

Public Participation 
A parishioner pointed out that dogs were being exercised on the recreation ground.   Dogs are allowed on the recreation ground so long as they are on a leash and they are kept to the Public Footpath.    Photographs put forward clearly showed that these rules were not being observed.   The Clerk was asked to contact the dog warden at South Derbys. DC and also to contact the dog owners where possible in order to avoid fines being

made on offending dog owners.

Cllr. L. Chilton reported that she had failed to convince the authorities to have some form of street lighting at the bus stop outside of Bladon School but she will continue to persevere with her request particularly in view of the proposed new estate to be constructed closeby at Dalebrook.

Cllr. M. Stanton confirmed that potholes on roads continued to be a major problem and advised residents to complain online to Derbys. CC  website
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/7
Apologies for absence.
Received and accepted from Cllr. D. Smith and Cllr. P. Smith
2/7
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary


   






















 3/7
Declarations of members interest 
None declared 
4/7       Planning Applications and decisions


Decision - 31 Blacksmiths Lane – new dwelling –  outline planning permission obtained.









Application – 18 Newton Park – for crown reduction of Silver Birch Tree – no objection 

5/7
To confirm the Minutes of the previous meeting held on 10th June 2016 
These were circulated, read and approved – Proposed by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr.D. May – unanimous confirmation.
6/7
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/7
Outstanding Matters.

Defibrillator training for existing and new responders has now been fixed for 13th July – 7.00pm at the Village Hall. 

The Parish Councillors had met on the river bank on the Common Land remove some of the Himalayan Balsom but soon discovered that the problem was far greater than anticipated and with nettles on the river bank obscuring the view of the river confluence which is so enjoyed by walkers on the footpath.   It had been decided that the work should be handled professionally with the necessary strimming equipment – information had been passed to the Clerk and whilst the majority of the area has now been cleared the remainder will be done shortly.   










                  
8/7       Clerk’s Report.

The Clerk confirmed that all items requiring reporting were included later in the agenda

  Childrens Summer free activities had been arranged on the Recreation Ground. – Sports Mobile on 8th
            August and Playmobile on 22nd August – both 10.00am to noon 

9/7
Chairmans Report

Cllr. F. Hill attended the Area Forum meeting at Repton on July and had been given figures of crimes 
within the district.  Whilst Newton Solney is still confirmed to be a low crime area it is still important to 
make sure sheds, cars and houses are kept securely locked.

An enquiry had been received regarding the legality of not allowing overnight camping alongside the riverbank.  Advice is being sought from the Solicitor at SDDC and the person enquiring will be advised accordingly.


Cllr. F. Hill felt that our Village Plan and Risk Assessments should be looked into again and both these 
items brought up to date – to be discussed at the next meeting.

The annual inter-pub cricket match is scheduled for August 28th 2016 
The Queen’s birthday celebrations that took place on the Recreation Field was a great success and the Council’s grateful thanks were extended to the people involved in organizing, particularly Angus and Gemma Falconer.


10/7
Reports from Councillors

Cllr. J. Shorthouse reported that the Village Hall financial accounts stand at £10,982.75.   She mentioned that the 200 club has numbers available and also that the Firearms License for the rifle club had been renewed.   She had also noticed that the damaged grass verge on the corner of Blacksmiths Lane had been repaired but unfortunately the damage had already recurred.

Cllr. G. Plowman reported that a Summer Fete would be held by the Church on 10th August 2016.


Cllr. D. May was concerned that the road surface near the gutters were breaking up on Mill Close and the Hollies – the clerk will report.

The Councillors will also consider the various items of trim-trail equipment prior to the next meeting.

11/7
Planters

The Clerk provided details of a planter that was felt to be suitable – following discussion it was proposed by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. G. Plowman that three planters should be ordered.
12/7
Bus Shelter


The Clerk had liaised with the person dealing with Bus Shelter grants at Derbyshire County Council. 

It was proposed by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. G. Plowman that the Parish Council should move towards the bus shelter replacement and that £5000 should be ring fenced in our accounts towards future expenditure.

13/7
Notice Board


The Clerk had issued details of an oak double sided notice board.  By making the width of the board slightly wider and slightly reducing the depth it would enable far more efficient use of A4 notices.  As there will be greater space for notices it was suggested that the local Womens Institute could be allowed to share the space.  It was proposed by Cllr.J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. D. May that an order be placed. A cheque for £600 had been donated by Cllr. L. Chilton on behalf of Derbyshire County Council to go towards funding of this.
14/7
Fishing on the river bank.

Cllr. J. Shorthouse reported concerns registered by parishioners whose houses overlook the riverbank who had reported many fishermen were using the site for fishing and it is doubted whether any have a relevant rod license. Whilst most of the nettles have now been strimmed it does make the riverbank more visible and it was suggested that the remainder of the nettles should be cleared. It is possible that some of the fishermen have been camping overnight.   Cllr. J. Shorthouse will advise the Clerk of the telephone number of the bailiff who can be contacted to pay a visit and check on rod licences.
15/7
Recreation Ground

Cllr. F. Hill advised that the recent Queens Birthday Celebrations on the recreation ground had resulted in a deficit of funds by £26.50.  It was unanimously agreed that the organisers should be compensated.
16/7
Finance

Cheques
R. Parker
Allowable expenses



£19.50




R. Parker
Grass Cut – Recreation Field – twice

£200




R. Parker
Clear Himalayan Balsom/Nettles

£220



A. Falconer
Deficit on Queens Birthday Celebrations
£26.50 

To consider requests under s 137       -     None received.

17/7     Date & Time of next meeting 
-   
.e is on he VariFriday 9th September 2016 at the Newton Solney Parish Hall at 7.45 pm. 
PART 2 - EXEMPT ITEMS
None

